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We are now only four weeks away from the start of our season so I thought you may like to have an update 

on our grouse. 

 

It has been quite a difficult breeding season due to as always our unpredictable weather.  The combination 

of a mild winter followed by an unseasonably cold spring has certainly caused a few problems.  Our spring 

pairs count was similar to last season; however the cold conditions at hatching time took its toll on our 

chicks.  Our brood sizes vary considerably with some 8 to 9 but too many 2 to 3 with a number of barren 

pairs.  Although we left a good stock last year, based on what we are seeing George does not feel we will 

have a season anywhere near as good as our last three seasons.  Other Moors have similar reports some 

better, some worse but the consensus is that no-one knows for certain what kind of a season we will have. 

 

We had hoped to have overcome the worm problem but we are picking up a number of birds suffering from 

too high a worm burden.  We will be carrying out a numbers count in late July which will give us a better 

idea.   However the true position may not be known until we are into September as by then any late broods 

will show.  

 

I am conscious that I offered days this season which would average around 100 brace each day, I feel this is 

now an overestimate and  bags may be around 60 brace or possibly less. You have all paid a deposit based 

on a 9 guns 60 brace day.  Due to the costs of running the Moor and each shoot day there will be no refund 

on your deposit if we shoot less than 60 brace and if we shoot more the excess will be charged between the 

guns as in the past. 

 

If I cancel a day before the actual day a full refund of your deposit will be made.  If a day is cancelled on the 

day due to weather conditions the full deposit will stand and should be claimed from your shoot cancellation 

insurance, which as always I do strongly recommend.  This is available from Guns On pegs 

www.gunsonpegs.com/shooting_insurance/ripley, or telephone 0203 651 9690 for a quotation, contact 

Samson Steiger White. 

 

If we do have a reduced stock, in order to spread the birds over more days I have a few ideas which may 

help. 

 

I offered our days on the understanding that anyone could shoot double guns if they wished to.  I must now 

withdraw this and we will now only shoot single guns. 

 

In order to restrict the birds shot we could stop shooting once the horn is sounded when the beaters are in 

shot range. This would certainly help preserve any “squeakers” on our early days.  This is only a 

suggestion! 

 

On our mixed grouse and partridge/pheasant days we must wait and see what stock of grouse we have.  The 

days may include grouse or become full partridge/pheasant days.  I would ask you to bear with me on this.  

 

As always nothing is certain with our grouse and there is a surprise round every corner.  I felt I should write 

to everyone now as given the present position and my change of “rules” you have the option of cancelling 

your day(s) if you wish up to 14 days before the actual day(s) and a full refund will be given. 

 

 

 

 



 

Should guns be cancelled I will not resell these guns unless of course we find we have the stock.  I will run 

a day providing there is a minimum of 6 guns shooting.  There are a few days with odd guns still available 

which I will now not sell, leaving some days already with 7 or 8 guns.  When this happens the cost of the 

day will be divided between the guns as in the past and the target bag reduced in line with the number of 

guns shooting.  For example; 9 guns are based on 60 brace whereas 6 guns would be based on 40 brace 

before further birds are charged. 

 

The question may be asked that in the event of a grouse day being cancelled would we shoot a partridge 

and/or pheasant day.  As we are fielding what I feel is our maximum partridge and pheasant days, I do not 

want to affect the overall performance on these days by over shooting.  So we must wait and see how our 

partridge and pheasant settle in. 

 

As always I appreciate the support from you all and feel it is important that everyone has the opportunity to 

make their own judgement and if you cancel any days you will still be on the list of guns to have first option 

for our 2016 season. 

 

I will keep you all advised by e-mail and if you have received this by post it means I do not have your e-

mail address so could you please advise this.  

 

This is a disappointing position but we must accept that nothing is certain with our grouse.  May be we 

should appreciate being out on a grouse moor in Gods own Country a privilege and the birds are a bonus.   

 

These are the facts as of today, anything can change and I am available at any time to discuss the season 

with you.  


